907 Maumee Ave., Mansfield, Ohio August 6, 1946

Hon. Harry J. McGregor, Rep. 17th Dist., Ohio House Office Bldg., Washington, D.C.

Dear Sir:

You will probably recall the interview at Mansfield, of our club representatives with you July 30th.

Our request was for possible assistance in securing the extension of about a quarter mile of rural power line by the Firelands Power Company of New London, Ohio, to our newly built clubhouse on Charles Mill dam.

Our first request for this power line was made February 15th, this year and and the formal application was accepted by the Power Company in March.

As there has been no progress affected since and as our membership of approximately one hundred and their guests are inconvienienced by lack of adequate sanitation facilities due to lack of power, we we are appealing for your assistance in securing this power.

Anything you can do to expedite this service will be greatly appreciated, and we wish to extend our sincere thanks for your assistance in the past.

Very truly,

Mohican Sailing Club

Glenn Macy, Secy.